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VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MINUTES 

October 12, 2022 

Attendance: 

Supervisor Chairman Gary Derr, Co-chairman Walt Rupert, Supervisor Mike Kull, 

Zoning Officer Fred Shappell & Secretary Judy Achy.  Public was represented by David 

Fox, Rob Anderson from Wentz Surveying, John Novack, John Fenstermacher and Larry 

Bloskey representing the Valley Township Municipal Authority. 

 

Call to Order: 

Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 7:00 with all in attendance reciting 

the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Approval of Minutes: 

Motion to approve the minutes of September 14 made by Mike, 2nd by Walt and motion 

carried. 

 

Citizens’ Comments:  Rob Anderson was in attendance for the Puderbaugh Stahl 

Subdivision Add-On on Valley West Road which had previously been approved by the 

Planning Commission and after review, Motion by Mike, 2nd by Gary to approve and 

motion passed unanimously.   

 

Reports: 

 (1) 

Fire Department – Mike reported that there were 91 incidences during the month of 

September. 

 (2) 

Planning Commission – Per Fred Shappell, approval was given to the Puderbaugh Stahl 

Subdivision.    

 (3) 

Solicitor – Nothing to report. 

 (4) 

Zoning Officer – Fred reported 4 residential permits during the month of September.  He 

also discussed a verbiage issue in the low density residential having to do with uses and 

structures (accessories).     

 (5) 

Municipal Authority – Larry Bloskey reported that the he took the members of the 

Danville Municipal Authority around to all of the Valley Township Municipal Buildings 

and an official offering is pending which he expects will be discussed at the Municipal 

Authority Meeting on October 17, 2022.  He will keep the Valley Township Supervisors 

in the know.   

 (6) 

Road Foreman/Equipment Report – Per Gary, all equipment is up and running.   

  (7) 

SEO – Judy had received notice that Jim Sanders would now be finished as Sewage 

Enforcement Officer as of October 1, 2022. 
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Old Business:  Walt reported that the work is being taken care of on the creek project and 

we can claim the credits after it has been completed. 

 

New Business:   Motion by Mike, 2nd by Gary to Adopt Act 57 of 2022, A Resolution 

Amending the Local Tax Collection Law and motion carried unanimously.   

    

Approval of Bills:  Motion made by Mike, 2nd by Gary to ratify the payment of Bills and 

motion approved unanimously. 

 

Adjournment: 

Motion by Mike to adjourn @ 8:20, 2nd by Gary and motion approved unanimously. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Judy Achy, Secretary 


